

Mountain Springs Country Fair

June 8, 2017

Meeting called to order at 7:35 pm.

Members attending: Kim Moyer-Bercaw, Tim Wasser, Donald Bercaw, Tammy Snyder, Brian Fusselman, Barb Keim, Donald Snyder

Last meeting's minutes read by Kim. Approved as read by Tammy, 2nd by Brian.

Treasurer's report: Beginning balance - \$2,141.21
Deposit - \$2,782.00
Checks written - \$814.08
Ending balance - \$4,409.13

Tim makes a motion, Brian 2nd to accept treasurer's report, pending audit.

Bills: Guenther Signs - \$106

Regalia Ribbons - \$140.20

Reading Eagle - \$350

Tim makes a motion, Brian 2nd to pay bills.

Old business:

Vendors – 23 nonfood vendors and 11 food vendors so far. If we have space, we might have the Amish Bakery from Leesport on Saturday. He will make apple cider donuts.

Tents – We will pay for the tents within 15 days after the fair. Set up will be on the 10th.

Advertising – the baking advertisements were sent to the Reading, Lebanon, and Hanover area Merchandizers. A large press release will be in next week.

Coloring contest – still need to get prizes

Need to get corn cobs for the corn cob toss, balloons for the balloon toss and bails for the bail toss.

Chainsaw carver –. Rich got us logs.

Horse pulls – We need block.

Judges – Kim got judges.

Insurance – Don signed the binders to release the insurance contract.

Tables – Tammy got 70 tables and 30 chairs and a 20 X 20 ft tent. Tim makes a motion, Brian 2nd to have the guy deliver it for \$75.

We still need volunteers.

Trophies – Don ordered them. He just needs to get one more. Maybe next year we could give out jackets.

Livestock will be set up on Saturday morning.

New business:

Secretary Reading will come to our fair on Friday at 2:00. Zack will be on the fairgrounds on Sunday.

Justin Nonweiler wants a campsite. We will check into it.

Don has a rough sketch of the layout. We have access to a lime machine. We just need lime. We also have line paint.

Beer order – Same as what Mt. Springs usually gets so that they can take the leftovers.

We still need saw dust. We also need to discuss the fence with Rich.

Next meeting July 13th, 2017.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:05 by Tim, 2nd by Kim.